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 30 March 2021 
 
Good afternoon parents and carers 
 

We have been advised by Lismore City Council that as from today, 30 
March 2021, there will be a drive through COVID-19 testing station 
set up in the Baseball Grounds carpark across the road from our 
school. 
 

The decision regarding a testing clinic is one managed by NSW 
Health. The carpark is Crown Land. Additional traffic management 
and student safety measures are in place and will remain in place 
while the Drive Through facility is operating. The principal will 
monitor the safety of students and contact the Lismore City Council 
Manager People and Safety should adjustments be required to be 
made to ensure greater safety of students. The requirement for a 
Drive through Clinic is made for the safety of the whole of the 
Lismore community by NSW Health.  
 

Questions or feedback to NSW Health should be directed to Service 
NSW telephone number 137788. Questions about local traffic 
management should be directed to Lismore City Council 66250500. 
 

Yours sincerely 
Jenni Smedley 
Principal 
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